Selectmen's Meeting October 13, 1975

Robert Morrill absent, Eric Tenney and Edward Clark Present, Ed Clarke presiding.

Bill Wayens:

Asked the Selectmen about college people joining the Fire Department. There is a some question about non residents being insured under the Fire Department policy. The Selectmen will check further and get back to him.

Eugene Bried:

Expressed a desire to become an Alternate to the Board of Adjustment. The Selectmen will swear in the new appointees Monday Night October 20, 1975.

The Selectmen voted to write a letter to Richard Atkinson of the Rescue Squad and ask them to get in touch with the Bennington Selectmen about a co-operative effort.

Dick Atkinson:

The Selectmen discussed that the Rescue Squad should not use the ambulance until they have made sure that is adaquately insured. Atkinson believs that it has been insured since the day it was bought. They will check with Hank Cutter and Hardwick Insurance Agency and make sure that is covered.

The Selectmen asked how the Rescue Squad stands with the Fire Department. Atkinson says that it is Company 3. He will check with Hank Cutter and make sure. The ambulance is being painted in Hillsbore.

Merle Aborn:

He is using the gravel bank on route 9, believes that it belongs to Davis & Symonds. The Selectmen are concerned with Lovern's Mill Road, will it be plowed this winter. Merle says that it will be very difficult to do the hill, maybe at pickup could open it up a little.

A letter will be sent of Mr. Jackson about the violation mentioned in the Selectmen's letter of 8/19/75. The secretary will type it when Lloyd Henderson gets the information to her.

Chief Craig:

The Selectmen talked to the chief about being sworn in as a special in Bennington and the Bennington Chief being sworn in in Antrim. What would be the advantage? The Chief will think about it and the Selectmen and he will discuss it again next week. The Chief will call Bishop and ask for his equipment, if this is not successful then Lloyd will write a letter.

The Selectmen asked the secretary to call Richard Davis the Building Inspector and request a meeting for Monday Night October 20, 1975